
Walnut Bank 
Bell Street 
Hornton 
OX15 6DB 
 
29th September 2020 
 
Planning Application - 20/02126/CLUE 
 
Dear Mr Smith, 
 
I would like to respond to Brian Pounder’s correspondence of 17 September 2020 
as posted on the “Officer/Committee Consideration” section of the supporting 
documents on the above LCD application as I feel he is once again misleading the 
Cherwell District Council with his reporting of a petition, noise, track usage and 
track operating hours. 
 
I appreciate that Hornton Parish Council have already responded, and I agree 
whole-heartedly with all they say, and would like my views and additional 
information to be considered. 
 
PETITION 
 
Mr Pounder simply refers to an ongoing petition (started by Jessica Pounder) of 
supporters of the track.  What he does not say is that the petition was inaccurately 
presented thus: 
 

 
 
The LDC is not seeking to close the track and not one of the public comments calls 
for its closure. This petition is a deliberate attempt to mislead the motocross 
community into believing that a bunch of “nimbyish” locals want to shut the track 
down and have started a petition.  
 
NOT TRUE. Locals have not started a petition and are not being hostile toward the 
MX community. It’s a pity the site owner and Mr Pounder do not appreciate this 
and seek a compromise regarding the track use rather than continue to abuse 
locals, Cherwell DC and the environment.  
 
What’s more the petition hides behind a closed group Facebook account so that 
comments cannot generally be seen, although Mr Pounder thoughtfully provides a 
few from the Xpetition website which are already in the public domain. 
 
Here are some more taken from the Banbury MX Website: most seek to fuel the 
flames but there is at least one person who seems to take a little more balanced 
view: (I have redacted names) 
 



 
 
Name Redacted - I work for one of the said locals who's in the local parish and she said to me they have no problem with 
motox at wroxton as long as its within the allocated amount of uses per season, apparently last year it was used nearly twice as 
much as it should of been and the locals where fed up of them taking the piss out of the allocated meetings per year. 
Just to clarify I race mx and would hate to lose wroxton and am only repeating what I was told, but in fairness if its true then 
what do you expect! 
 
Name Redacted - at the moment their are locals who are shall we say anti-motocross have made a petition 
against us so to show that we are a well loved and used venue we have created one to submit back in our 
favour. …. fun sponges everywhere.. got exactly the same problem at our private little track.. basically shut us down 
with threats 
 
Name Redacted  - all done cant belive residents are moaning its in the middle of nowhere. times have changed 
people moan about everything now 
 
Name Redacted  - This happened with culham Mx track and that was lost to just seams to be a waste of time as 
these developers if they want it they will chuck money at it till it’s done they don’t care the only way that track will stay 
there is if someone bought the track it self and then the new Nabour will have to put up with it going on you can’t 
move in to a house and expect the Nabour to be quiet and if there loud you deal with it or move on 
 
I note that not one of the petition signatories, or anyone else in fact, has been bold 
enough to make representation on the official LDC application/planning portal in 
support of the LDC proposal. 
 
I would also like to draw to the Council’s attention, the minutes of the Hornton 
Parish Council meeting minutes dated 9th September 2019 (copy below), where 
Cllr Offord (Chair) clearly states: “The focus for the council was not to get rid of the 
events, but to ensure the events were kept under the agreed planning regulations 
such as the number of the events and attendees.” 
 
 
NOISE  
 
As Hornton Parish Council responded, I too would like to see evidence of the 
sound recordings showing the data, precise locations etc. etc. and not some throw 
away, inflammatory comments such as Mr Pounder made in July 2019 in the 
Banbury Guardian.  
 
I wrote to CDC Environmental Officer, Jim Guest, at the time (Reference Case 
Numbers: 101001073263 and 9/00316/ENFC) about the comments and as late as 
September 2019 he assured me that further CDC noise monitoring would be taking 
place (I have copies of his emails if you need them). Are there recordings and data 
available? 
 
TRACK USAGE 
 
Mr Pounder refers to track usage and his understanding when he started using it in 
2007 and subsequent years. I’m not sure where he gets his evidence about usage 
as he is not the main user of the site as is evidenced by the original 2020 fixture list 
which shows that Banbury MX club are listed as the host at only 4 of the 13 events 



scheduled. So despite comments elsewhere in the LDC application, 70% of the 
events are for meetings lead by other clubs.  
 
EVENT OPERATING TIMES 
Mr Pounder is simply incorrect in his reporting of engine starting and race stopping 
times. Perhaps he is not always on site at race weekends and that the rules are 
only breached when he isn’t there! 
 
 

Pete Lemon 

 

 


